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Newsletter Delivery Going Digital  
from the editor 

[Also see note regarding delivery of meeting reminders under 

MOP Meeting Roster on the final page of this newsletter.]  

 

Donôt panic.  We are being pulled kicking and screaming 

into the 21st Century, but we are making the changes in deliber-

ate steps, instead of leaping headlong into social media, smart 

phones, and instant messaging.  

Beginning with the March issue (Vol. 2012, No. 1), the 

newsletter will be distributed by the editor as a .PDF file attach-

ment to an email message.  To be clear, it will not appear in the 

body of the email, rather it will need to be opened or downloaded 

before opening, depending our your email software capabilities.  

Sending in this file format assures the document may be printed 

on standard 8½ by 11 paper without the layout suffering.  It also 

allows the use of color images and the ability to imbed active 

links to websites.  

There are a few steps each member/family should take to 

assure prompt delivery of future newsletters: 

If you do not have the Adobe Reader software for view-

ing .PDF files, it is available as a free download at:  

http://get.adobe.com/reader/. 

Consider your download speed.  The multipage documents 

run between 1 and 2 Mb in size.  In other words, they will 

download over a modem, but slowly.   

Send the email address to which the newsletter should be 

sent to the editor at:  sg31012@abbnebraska.com.   

Do this even if your email is on your member record.  I do 

not have access to member records, and will be managing 

this newsletter only mail list separately.  

We know there are a few people who do not have email or 

sufficiently current computer resources to handle large PDF 

document files.  For those few, the newsletter will still be printed 

and sent by US Postal Service.  If you require surface mail deliv-

ery, please confirm this with the MOP Board.   

The change in delivery method eliminates most concerns 

about printing and postage costs, thereby removing apparent 

limitation on the number of pages per issue.  So this is a good 

time to remind all members they may submit articles on topics 

broadly related to the Lewis and Clark Expedition or the modern 

Lewis and Clark National Historic Trail.  Whether you want to 

promote a theory or report on a trip along the route, you are en-

couraged to contact the editor to discuss your ideas.  

One new addition to the newsletter will be a double-sided 

insert featuring educational activities aimed at children (of all 

ages) using Corps of Discovery themes.  This is the brainchild of 

Della, along with assistance from Mary Langhorst, Shirley Enos 

and KC Hummel.  They will be soliciting your ideas, as well.  

Mouth of the Platte Needs Youé 

        ...and your continuing membership.  
This is an early reminder that all member-

ships are renewable by the end of March each 

year.  Please keep this in mind and renew 

promptly when the annual member form appears 

in the March issue of the newsletter. 

Or consider renewing early, at the end of the 

calendar year, if that is easier to remember.  Mem-

ber forms can be obtained from MOP Board mem-

bers at the monthly meetings.  Memberships will 

still run to the end of March in order to limit re-

cord keeping confusion.  If you have questions, 

please contact Mary Langhorst at:  

Mouth of the Platte      402-291-1585 

PO Box 3344      mouthoftheplatte@cox.net 

Omaha, NE 68103  

While You are Feeling Generous  

As 2011 comes to a close, there is a final opportu-

nity to donate to charitable causes during December.  

We hope you consider an additional donation to the 

Mouth of the Platte programs that rely on these addi-

tional monies for support.  These include: 

Mouth of the Platte programming support 

Boy Scouts of America, local support for Lewis 

 and Clark badges, Eagle Scout programs 

Newspapers in Education, to keep Lewis and 

 Clark curriculum available to schools 

Please specify which program is your charitable inten-

tion when sending donations to: 

 Mouth of the Platte Chapter 

 PO Box 3344 

 Omaha, NE  68103  

 

This is also a good time to remember local or-

ganizations that support public education, including 

the saga of Lewis and Clark.  Consider making dona-

tions to the Western Historic Trails Center, or Gifford 

Farm Education Center (ESU3 Foundation).  

Important MOP Notices:  



Mouth of the Platte Chapter  

Lewis and Clark Trail Heritage 

Foundation, Inc. 

 
Keepers of the Storyé. 

  éStewards of the Trail 

Monthly meetings held third Tuesdays 
 Social time, 5:30 

 Dinner 6:00 

 Program about 7:00 

 
2011-2012  Meeting Schedule: 
 20 December 
 17 January 
 21 February 
 20 March 
 17 April 
 15 May 

Annual events: 
June: Lewis and Clark Festival 
 Lewis and Clark State Park 
 Onawa, IA 

July:  White Catfish Camp 
  Western Historic Trails Center 
  Council Bluffs, IA 

Tuesday Morning Study Group:  

 9 a.m., most weeks 
 Western Historic Trails Center 
 3434 Richard Downing Ave. 
 Council Bluffs, IA 

MOP Board of Directors  
President Shirley Enos 
402-291-4386 ts.enos@hotmail.com 

Vice President: Dick Williams 
402-330-5119 rnwilliams2@gmail.com 

Secretary: Mary Langhorst 
402-291-1585 mikilang1@cox.net 

Treasurer:  Della Bauer 
402-697-8544 omaha1@cox.net 

Members: KC Collins Hummel 
712-366-4900 kc.hummel@iowa.gov 

712-579-6333 Thomas Coenen 
 thomascoenen250@gmail.com 

Newsletter editor:  Suzanne Gucciardo 
402-468-5848 
 sg31012@abbnebraska.com 

Email: mouthoftheplatte@cox.net 
 

www.mouthoftheplatte.org 

Presidentõs Note:  

With Christmas rapidly approaching I think of the men finishing Ft. Mandan this 

time of year.  Do you suppose as they chopped down trees and dragged logs to the fort 

they thought of winters past, when they were home, or the previous winter at Camp 

Dubois when none of this had started yet?  Thoughts of Charlie Floyd were still among 

them.  Perhaps their thoughts turned dark and they pondered who would die next.  They 

all knew they were going where no Euro-Americans had gone before come spring.  On 

those bitterly cold winter nights they must have had thoughts about what challenges lie 

ahead of them.  

On Christmas morning 1804, the Captains were startled awake by the sound of 

celebratory rifle fire. The men were making the most of the holiday, even though they 

were not home with loved ones sharing songs by the fire.  They were in the middle of 

Indian country in a log fort across the river from thousands of Mandan and Hidatsa 

people.  Because of the peaceable relations among all the parties, they had the most 

comfortable stay they could have hoped for, I think.  As Sergeant Ordway wrote on 

Christmas day, "We had the best to eat that could be had and continued firing, dancing 

and frolicking during the whole dayé." 

My wish for you this Christmas is that you have the best that can be had (skip the 

rifle firing).  Dance and frolic with family and friends and remember that even in the 

midst of uncertain times you can put it all away for the day and rejoice in just being 

alive.  

Shirley Enos, President 

A Bit about Our New President  
submitted by Shirley Enos 

Hello Everyone, I'm your new 

president for the year.  I am 

pleased that Della Bauer, Mary 

Langhorst, Dick Williams, Tom 

Coenan, and KC Hummel are with 

me on the MOP Board.  Their 

experience and support will surely 

be beneficial to me as the year 

continues. 

I can't say just exactly when it 

started but as a young adult living 

in Omaha in the late 60s I would 

cross the Missouri River often, 

always looking downstream and 

imagining the Corps of Discovery 

coming up.  I still do it.  Many 

times I imagine the far off banter of 

the men; maybe rowing chants or a 

watchman calling out a warning for 

an approaching sandbar, or the 

French Voyagers shouting out 

comments in their own language.  I 

hear it all in my head.  Am I a Lewis and Clark nerd?  You bet. 

My membership with Mouth of the Platte Chapter began when I joined the 

Tuesday morning study group in April of 2010.  Previously I was very busy, along with 

my husband, raising our four children.  With the children grown it was clear to me that 

I should do something for myself, to serve the community, and also have some fun. 

For the past seven years I have been involved with Gifford Farm Education 

Center conducting tours of the working farm for bus loads of school children.  I am 

facilitator for several Lewis and Clark programs, and I find it exciting to impart the 

history of the Expedition to young school children in the community.  With the 

lingering flood this past summer, Gifford Farm was devastated.  Damage to most of the 

buildings reached the condemnation stage and these will have to be rebuilt.  It is hoped 

that by spring we will be able to continue our educational work and that thousands of 

school children will again have an opportunity to witness a working farm.  Of course, 

there is always a need for donations, so if you see fit, any contribution will help Gifford 

Farm open its gates again to the public.   



Regional Meeting in Hoosier Country  

submitted by Della Bauer 

Four members of the Mouth of the Platte Chapter, Mary 

Langhorst, Ava and Bob Hastert, and I attended a regional meet-

ing in Lafayette, Indiana, hosted by the Ohio River Chapter in 

early November.  It was a commemoration of the 200th Anniver-

sary of the Battle of Tippecanoe.   

A 4-day symposium was offered at Purdue University the 

same weekend.  The topics varied from the fur trade around the 

Western Great Lakes, archeological dig findings at the battle 

ground and Prophetstown, events of the battle, and resistance by 

Native Americans in the War of 1812.  Two chiefs, Paula 

Pechonick of the Delaware Tribe, and Glenna Wallace of the 

Eastern Shawnee Tribe of Oklahoma, presented very moving 

views about the Battle of Tippecanoe and the lives of their peo-

ple and culture in the early 1800s.  Some historians view this 

battle as the beginning of the War of 1812. 

Purdue University is 7 miles south of the battlefield in West 

Lafayette, Indianaðacross the Wabash River from Lafayette.  

The university started out of the Morrill Act signed by President 

Lincoln in 1862.  This act turned public lands over to any state 

that agreed to use the proceeds from the sale of land to maintain 

a college.  John Purdueôs gift of $150,000 helped to establish the 

college.  The Indiana legislature named the college Purdue Uni-

versity.  Classes began in 1874 with six instructors and 39 stu-

dents.  Fourteen students were in the first graduating class.  This 

yearôs enrollment is approximately 40,000. 

At the hotel, the Ohio River Chapter held one of its quar-

terly meetings.  There were a number of lectures and every 

speaker presented interesting topics:  Captain Michael Dotson, 

DeBois Company of Spies and Guides 1811, accompanied by his 

dog Seamen, suggested a spy could be a fur trader or frontiers-

man.  Lou Rittenôs presentation on The 1838 Potawatomi Trail of 

Death, was sad and interesting.  He had followed the trail from 

northern Indiana to Osawatomie, Kansas.  Bill Smith discussed 

The Floyds of Tippecanoe.  The Floyd family was involved in 

many areas of early history.  Margaret Wozniak discussed Lewis 

and Clark, Western Expansion, and Cultural and Spiritual 

Awareness.  Everyone should appreciate his or her surroundings.  

Enjoy the moment not only in photography, but ñtake in a deep 

breathò and be grateful for the moment.  

On Saturday and Sunday, we walked the grounds of the 

battlefield with its tall monument, attended lectures at various 

locations, enjoyed the area museum, and did our usual thingð

bought more books. 

On Monday, November 7, we returned to the battlefield for 

the actual 200th Anniversary of the Battle of Tippecanoe.  The 

William Brattonõs GravesiteðWaynetown, 

Indiana  
submitted by Mary Langhorst 

The Old Pioneer Cemetery is 30 miles south of LaFayette, 

in the quaint village of Waynetown, Indiana.   Established in 

December 1829 in Middletown, Indiana, the cemetery predates 

Waynetown which was established in 1830.  The last burial was 

in 1908.  William Bratton is buried in the Old Pioneer Cemetery. 

William Bratton was born July 29, 1778.  With the rank of 

private in the U.S. Army, he joined the Lewis and Clark Expedi-

tion Corps of Discovery near Clarksville, Indiana, and explored 

the lands of the Louisiana Purchase and the Pacific Northwest.  

Brattonôs duties included hunter, blacksmith, and salt-maker.  He 

completed the entire journey and was discharged from the army 

on October 10, 1806. 

William Bratton settled on a farm in Wayne Township in 

1822 and held various offices, including Justice of the Peace.  He 

died November 11, 1841 at the age of 63. 

[Contrary to the markerôs information, John Shields is also 

buried in Indiana, in a family plot at the Little Flock Baptist 

Cemetery south of Corydon in Harrison County.] 

presentation of the colors, prayers, and laying of the wreath by a 

young Native American lady and a Boy Scout at a marker, closed 

the commemoration and weekend. 

After the commemoration, Mary and I followed Jim and 

Ginny Voss, from Chicago, to the burial site of William Bratton 

at Waynetown, Indiana.  An informative marker at the cemetery 

explains his importance to the Lewis and Clark Expedition.   

We bid Jim and Ginny farewell, and hoped we see them at 

the annual meeting in Clarksville next summer.   We found an 

alternate interstate to the Quad Cities via Peoria, but got lost with 

the assistance of the GPS.  (Donôt understand it).   

The Ohio River Chapter provided everyone with a very 

interesting and informative meeting.  As suggested before, one 

canôt go wrong by attending a meeting hosted by the ORC.  


